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Dear Parent/Carer,
I apologise in advance for any possible confusion that this letter may cause but there are a number of specific issues affecting our Nursery provision.

When the decision was made at the start of term to close schools to all but critical worker and vulnerable children, the DFE advised that schools with nursery had the discretion to take the same approach with their nursery classes. Consequently, we took the same approach as in the rest of the school and closed nursery with the exception of any critical worker and vulnerable children.

The government appear to have changed their guidance and are stating that nursery classes in primary schools can remain ‘open’ to all children although their guidance also states that all children should be looked after at home where possible.

The decision to close schools for most children was taken in order to reduce transmission points and thereby reduce the spread of the virus within the community particularly as there is growing evidence that children can spread the virus from family to family. 

We now intend to “re-open” our school nursery class provision on Thursday 21st January. However, we would strongly urge that children stay at home if they can be safely looked after in line with the government’s request to “stay at home if possible”. Their latest guidance states: “The national restrictions mean all children who can stay at home should stay at home.” School will continue to provide learning through the school website for those parents who choose not to send their nursery children to school.
Nursery-aged children are not of statutory school age and are therefore not subject to any financial penalty for non-attendance unlike the rest of children in school. To keep your nursery child off school in the current circumstances would be a totally justifiable decision and it is my view that parents should heed the advice from central government and stay at home where possible. Please be reassured that your child will not lose their nursery place if you choose not to attend.

Should any parents still wish to send their nursery child to school, then please contact the school office to confirm this before 12pm on Wednesday 20th Jan. 
I must again stress that the more children who are at home, the less transmission points we have and hopefully, the sooner we can all get back to some sort of normality. 

It is highly likely that the national message may change in the near future and I will obviously keep you informed. 

Please feel free to ring school to chat anything through with myself and I will do my best to help. 

Yours sincerely,

Mrs R Howarth


